
  

 

Private & Confidential 
 
25th March 2024 
 
Deputy Duncan Smith 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare St, Dublin 2 
 

 PQ Number:  46938/23 
 

Dear Deputy Healy-Rae,  
 
The Health Service Executive (HSE) – South (Cork & Kerry) has been requested to reply directly to you in the 
context of the following Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to this office for response. 
 

PQ Question:  

To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question No. 1803 of 11 September 2023, 
the ongoing costs involved in this job in UHK (details supplied); and if he will make a statement on 

the matter. -Michael Healy-Rae 
 
Details Supplied: Minister, can you have the HSE answer the following questions;With regard to the flooding 
event that took place in UHK, I have the following questions;1. How many diagnostics machines were damaged 
by the flooding.2? Can a detail cost be given for the replacement/repair of each machine.3? How many of 
these machine are currently operational.4. Provide a list of the machines/equipment that is currently not 
operational. 5. What impact has this had on the delivery of services in the hospital? 6. Has an insurance claim 
been submitted or indeed claimed, if so how much? 
 
The full list of equipment damaged, including diagnostic equipment, is listed below. Please note, this is the 
current cost and may be subject to change when funding is received and the order is placed. 
 
The loss of this equipment has impacted on the volume and throughput of patients in the Cardiology Services.  
University Hospital Kerry (UHK) has sought to minimise this impact by funding some priority equipment, while 
we await the final insurance assessment, and has also borrowed some equipment from other hospitals and 
from suppliers. 
 
The insurance claim was submitted immediately after the flood.  This claim was for both building and 
equipment damaged.  Please see breakdown in attached spreadsheet.  Unfortunately the insurance company 
currently has not approved the claim for the replacement Cardiology equipment.  UHK continues to engage 
with the insurance company to resolve this matter as quickly as possible, and UHK has escalated this delay 
through the appropriate channels in the HSE. 



 
 

 
 
 
 



I trust this response is to your satisfaction; should you have any further queries however, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 _____________________ 
 Mary Fitzgerald  

General Manager   
 University Hospital Kerry 


